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WORLD SPAY DAY 2023+2024

2023

FROM OUR:

BUFFALOES
SHEEP
CHICKENS AND DUCKS

AND FROM OUR:

CATS AND DOGS

AND OF COURSE, ALSO FROM: DOROTHEA FRIZ
The Board Members o f LEGA PRO ANIMALE 

and o f  FONDAZIONE MONDO ANIMALE
ANIL , our custod ian

and f rom a l l the VOLUNTEERS

Heartfelt thanks especially to the DEUTSCHER TIERSCHUTZBUND e.V. in Germany, 
AISPA in London, the GAZAN FOUNDATION, and the HAND-IN-HAND FOUNDATION 
in Switzerland, as well as to all the large and small donors from around the world who 
have contributed to keeping the boat moving forward for over 40 years. Without your 
support, we would not have been able to achieve anything; we would not have been 
able to build the clinic, welcome and care for animals in need, and, above all, we would 
NEVER have been able to spay and neuter over 90,000 dogs and cats.

LET'S MOVE FORWARD - EVERY SPAY OR NEUTER COUNTS!

Every year in February, specifically on the fourth Tuesday of the month, WORLD SPAY DAY is celebrated 
globally to educate dog and cat owners about the importance of having their pets neutered!
If you want to know more, here is the link:

https://www.dorisdayanimalfoundation.org/work/world-spay-day
In the small clinic in Rocca D'Evandro, on Friday, February 17, 2023, two veterinarians (Carolin and 
Dorothea) and two volunteers (Severina and Giovanna) spayed/neutered a total of 19 cats (13 females and 6 
males).

Friday 23 February 2024:
We had an almost identical team, but this time at the LEGA PRO ANIMALE Centre in 

Castel Volturno, where Carolin, Dorothea, and Giovanna were joined by Anil, who 
stepped in for Severina to assist us. Together, we successfully neutered 17 cats and 2 

dogs. Prior to the procedures, we collected all the animals from their owners and 
ensured they were returned safely after their operations.

HIGHLIGHT OF MY WORK FOR 
THE WELFARE OF ANIMALS
I was almost in disbelief when I received the 

invitation from Dr. med vet Woehr, a veterinary 
surgeon, animal protection specialist, and 

representative for Animal Welfare of the Veterinary 
Faculty at Ludwig Maximilians University of Munich, 
to speak at the beginning of 2024 about my work in 
Italy during a conference themed “PROTECTION 

OF ANIMALS WITHOUT BORDERS,” organized by 
the DEUTSCHE VETERINAERMEDIZINISCHE 

GESELLSCHAFT E.V. (German Society for 
Veterinary Medicine e.V.).

I immediately began the preparatory work, which 
lasted from mid-November to mid-February. On 

Friday, March 1, it was my turn to present my work 
to approximately 600 veterinarians from the public 
health service throughout Germany. The primary 

focus was on finding solutions to a stray cat problem 
that was starting to emerge in Germany. 

I hope I could provide some useful advice!

THE “MINI TEAM” OF LPA
Below: ANIL (caretaker) not only cares 
for our animals but also maintains our 
land (1 hectare) entirely on his own.

His son, AKSH, loves playing with our 
dogs!

On the right: on Sundays, when ANIL is 
off, volunteers step in, and after their 

work, there's a coffee break with a cake 
prepared by ANNA (right). On the left is 

GIOVANNA, and in the centre is 
DOROTHEA.

EXPENSES 2023


